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Srudents (alk about their

Trip to Washington DC

Feb 11th, 2024, 12 students and one teacher boarded a plane to \\'ashlng\m 1hmugh
the Close-Up program, ready to embark on a journey unknovxn_ to them at the time. Little dig
they know they would make friends from across the .\xoirld. build their political efficacy, visit
monuments and memorials, and have the time of their lives. Going into the trip with not much
background knowledge left room for some surprises, but thankfully all of them were good. Junipr
Isabella Boedeker shares her experience of the unexpected. “There were more surprises than |
thought 1 didn’t think it W ould be as structured as it was, but I think it was good because we were
split into workshops, and I got to meet different people that way. I also wasn't really with my
friends because we were all in different workshops for most of the day, so I was forced to get ot
of my comfort zone and meet new people which was good,” Boedeker said. Between the
\x(\ﬂ:sbops and new bonds, the diversity within the trip added to the overall experience. Withso
many people from all over the place, it meant that there were multiple different viewpoints and
opxr;xcns Junior Brooke Thomas talks about what she learned from this dl\"crse group. “We had
such a large group of people from so many different places, and while talklpg 1o them I leamed
zbout how much we all have in common. 1t was cool to see how teenagers in Panama, San
Francisco, znd here all experienced similar stuff, but also different. Leaning about all those litle
things was so interesting,” Thomas expressed. With the trip coming to an end, Junior Jack Rabat
some advice for future students. “Try to interact with other people and use your time
Don't take it for granted because, as they say, most peoplc_don‘t get that expene]?;e“v
n’ .~ Rabaut said. As the last day came to an end, the emotions started to sctvm: n?: mg
Xclosc bonds created on the trip would go from Jaughing on the bus on the \fa‘)e l:})w o
Lincoln Memorial to only texting on the phone made these students start 1o a}F:P"fC‘:l G
more. While standing in circles in cold weather might not have seemed like the mocn:al
d the day, it was where the best memories were made and where BFFLs were
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«[ would rather give
flowers because I feel
like it has more of a
sentimental value than

just giving chocolates.”

_ Troy Lipscomb (°25)
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“I'would most
certainly rather give
chocolates because
Yyou can't really eat
flowers. They don't
taste good.”

- Xavier Samaik
(25)

Acoustic Latte Lounge, hosted by the diversity club, every year welcomes students like
senior Noelle Bland and Sophomore Kezley Rice. Acoustc Latie celebrates the creativity of
students and how they like to express it either by a poem, song, stand up, or even by a
instrument. It is also for a good cause-You can pay moncy to get in as a donation to your
charity,” Noelle said. The Acoustic Lattc Lounge helps people have fun and feel ecstatic.
“One word to describe the latte lounge is joyful because everyone was welcoming, and there
were many great acts,” Rice said. Acoustic Latte helps people let loose.™ It was a very mce
open space. It was chill. You could say we wanted to, or do what we wanted to. And, you
Kknow, there are people there that are interested in what you're doing,” Bland sud. Acoustic
Latte Lounge comes with amazing people and an amazing support system.
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